HOWARD COUNTY COURTHOUSE NOTICE

Howard County has made the decision regarding the safety of the Courthouse employees. We will
closely follow the Federal and State guidelines for controlling the COVID-19 virus. Please understand
that these guidelines may change rapidly. We will do our best to communicate changes as decisions are

For the safety of the staff and the public, the following changes will be
implemented on Friday, March 20,2020:

All walk-in customers will have access at the west door of the Courthouse, where a courthouse
employee will assist you through the pass thru door.

The County is strongly recommending the use of online services: dmv.nebraska.gov

Sos.nebraska.gov also the option to use the US mail or the drop box located at the west side of
the Courthouse.

If you are unable to use the website, US mail or the drop box on the west of the Courthouse,
please call the respective office for further instructions.

The District Court and County Court Office is open for business. Court hearings will continue as
scheduled at this time. Please call prior to your scheduled Court time to verify if changes have
been made since adjustments may occur rapidly. The Court Office will limit entry into the
Courtroom to only individuals who must appear. You may pay your fines online at
www.nebraska.gov/courts/citiations/index.cgi or drop payment in the drop box on the west side

of the courthouse door.

Contact information for the Courthouse offices:

COUNTY ASSESSOR 308-754-4261

COUNTY CLERK 308-754-4343

COUNTY TREASURER _ 308-754-4852

COUNTY COURT 308-754-4192




EXTENSION OFFICE 308-754-5422

PLANNING & ZONING  308-754-9121

SHERIFF OFFICE 308-754-5433

COUNTY ATTORNEY 308-754-4075

EMERGENCY MANAGER 308-754-4933




